PRIZE BINGO

The Reidville Recreation Committee
Inc. along with the Reidville Volunteer
Fire Department will be holding a prize
bingo on Tuesday, October 19, 2004.
All are welcome to attend.

Doors will open at 7 p.m.

SANDY’S LOOKOUT

There has been a delay...as you are all
aware, we were hoping to have Sandy’s
Lookout (at about 162 Reidville Road)
completed this summer. There was a
problem getting the logs and the quality
of the logs. What council is
contemplating doing now is waiting
until next year and maybe buying all
pressure treated lumber - therefore
increasing the strength and endurance of
the project...what do you think? Council
is looking to you for input.

Should we wait until next spring?
Should we use pressure treated lumber
at a cost of about $1700.00? How
should we get the funds to pay for the
project?

Please either drop your comments off at
the council office or speak with a
councillor.

DEBRIS FOUND

Debris has been found over the
embankment across the road from
Community Square and Reidville Road
(beside 144 Reidville Road). Council
would like to remind residents that
Wednesday’s are garbage days and to
please leave their refuse for these days
to ensure that it gets disposed of

properly.

FOOD BANK...FOOD DRIVE

It is almost that time again. Please keep
an eye out for the annual Food Bank
Food Drive which will take place a little
later this fall.

UNUSUAL COMPLAINT

On September 20" students who wait in
the bus shelter located beside Forest
Road found something disturbing...a
youth had used the washroom in the bus
shelter even removing their long johns

to clean themselves after (and left them
behind as well).

This type of behaviour is not acceptable.
Any further complaints of this nature
will have to lead to an investigation on
who the culprit is. For the information
of parents: the long johns were male
probably from a young boy.

BUS SHELTER

The bus shelter across from Circular
Road (next to Crystal and Fabian
Carroll) is not being used. If any
resident can think of a better spot to
locate this bus shelter, please contact the
council office and it will be tabled at the
next meeting of council. NOTE: The
location would have to be well off of the
road so as to not interfere with snow
clearing or sight distance requirements
as stipulated by the Department of
Works Services and Transportation.

DID YOU KNOW...

The town of Reidville paid $18,884.00
to the Department of Works Services
and Transportation for snow clearing
services on our side roads for 2003-

2004. This does not include what it cost
for clearing the council office parking
lot, the fire hall or the community hall.

RELAY FOR LIFE

Two teams from the Deer Lake area
(with representation from Reidville)
took place in the second annual “Relay
for Life” in aid of Cancer Research on
Friday, September 10™. Members from
Reidville on these teams included:

Helen Reid

Kimberly Reid

Mary Reid

Hilda Rumbolt

Brenda Bridger

The two teams managed to raise well
over $4500.00 between them. Some of
the team members from Reidville went
door to door collecting recyclables and
beer bottles totaling over $200.00.

All members would like to thank those
who took the time to purchase a
luminary, sponsor them or make a
donation. A special thank you also goes
out to those Cancer survivors from
Reidville who took the time to take part
in the victory lap at the Relay.



GARBAGE COLLECTION

As all residents are aware, Wednesday’s
are garbage days. Please ensure that
your garbage bag is tied up when placed
on the curb or in your garbage box and
please do not use small white shopping
bags for your trash. Thank you.

LOST AND FOUND

FOUND:

KEY': small key on hook keychain
KEY: mail key on musical note
keychain

SWEATER: left at recreation program
SHIRT: left at recreation program
YOUTH PURSE: Left at recreation
program

EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITY:
BABYSITTER REQUIRED: Looking
for a sitter from Monday to Friday,
7:30-3 pm. Interested persons please
contact Rhonda at 635-3540.

..A SPECIAL THANK YOU

The family of the late Effie Elms wish
to extend their heartfelt thanks and

appreciation to each and everyone who
brought comfort and support to the
family in their time of need. Your acts
of kindness will always be remembered.
An extra special thank you is also
extended to both Lizzie Hiscock and
Louise Pittman - thank you can only
begin to show our appreciation! ...The
Elms and Reid families.

YOUTH ACCOMPLISHMENTS

Softball: Congratulations are extended
to Jeremy Curlew and Morgan Reid who
attended the Newfoundland and
Labrador Summer Games in Marystown
during August month. Both were
chosen as members of the Western
Regional Softball Team.

..if you have something interesting
about any youth from Reidville, please
contact the council office so we can
share the good news.

RECYCLING

Council and the youth of our town
would like to sincerely thank all those
who aid the youth softball program by
donating their recycling throughout the

year. One note, the recycling depot has
asked that all recyclables have the
stoppers removed. Also milk containers
are not recyclable.

This year, the recycling program
brought almost $300.00 to the softball
program paying for their medals at the
awards banquet and also paying for
pizza and cake. Thank you everyone for
your contribution.

SKATING

Family skating in cooperation with the
Reidville Volunteer Fire Department
will begin on Sunday, October 10" from
7-8 pm. All are welcome to attend. For
more information, please contact any
member of the Volunteer Fire
Department.

TAX COLLECTION

As of Tuesday, September 28", the tax
collection rate for the town for this tax
collection year stands at 87.57% - this is
about the same as last year however the
town is still owed : $35,564.19 for 2004
and prior. TAXES HAVE TO BE
COLLECTED in order for the town to

operate smoothly.

To those residents who have been
diligent with their account...council
would like to sincerely thank you. To
those in arrears, water cut off notices
will soon be delivered and further
action will be taking place on other
accounts with the next week.

Please check your records to ensure your
account is up to date.

EMERGENCY NUMBERS

Doctor on Call.....ccceoveererivnirenns 1-
800-261-0741
F i r e

Newfoundland Power............... 1-
800-474-5711
C o u n c i |
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